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Minutes of the Landsker Pastorate Elders meeting held on 21st July 2020 via Zoom.
1. Welcome and Apologies
The meeting opened with a reading and a prayer.  Martin welcomed everyone to the ‘new’ way of meeting.  Some members took part via video and sound while others via phone lines.  All were given the opportunity to participate at each stage of the meeting. Martin explained that in place of a formal agenda there would be 3 items for discussion as follows: – a) The opening up of churches, b) The future for worship and c) Homelink newsletter.
The meeting proceeded with -

Apologies were received from the following Elders – Judith Doncaster, Walter & Betty Roch.
Present at the on-line meeting were: - Rev Martin Spain, Christine Williams, Ray Hornett, 

Valerie Swales, Colin & Doris Thomas, Pam Rees, Maureen Canton, Joyce Roberts, Kate Worsley, Shirley Watts, John Evans, Shirley Williams, Patricia Darley.

2. Items for discussion

a) The opening up of churches

Martin reminded the meeting that all places of worship could open from 13th July 2020 as long as the regulations were followed. The Welsh Government announcement had been followed by detailed regulations and these are attached.  No churches should open without following the regulations in detail.  There was a lot of discussion around the regulations and how these might apply to individual churches and it was agreed –

· To wait until September before re-opening.

· To meet again as Elders after 16th August to see if any churches could trial an opening.  (Differences between churches might make re-opening easier or more difficult e.g. numbers attending services, visitors turning up unexpectedly, social distancing, deep cleaning between services etc).
· To share information.

· To keep everyone informed and involved.

b) The future for worship

Martin introduced some ideas for the future of worship while dealing with the coronavirus outbreak.  These might need to be implemented in the short term and a more long term approach could be closer to what we have now.   The Elders were reminded that there were some successes with the current way of worshipping, for example, the telephone services on Sunday’s were very popular, using YouTube.  It was agreed to ask members to consider the following –

· The pattern of services – minister should not be asked to attend 3 services a day (risk of cross-contamination).  A suggestion might be to trial 1 service each Sunday from each circuit.  Other suggestions from members would be discussed at the next meeting.
· Internet/Wifi to be installed in all our chapels.  This would allow members to attend their own chapel but share in services from elsewhere without too many people in one place.  There were implications for further discussion e.g. costs, grants.
· Continuing to use technology in a simple way – Zoom meetings, telephone services, YouTube, video-conferencing.
· How we could be positive and look at the opportunities offered to us by this dreadful virus.
c) Homelink Newsletter

Martin explained that the majority of members receive a hardcopy of the newsletter via Royal Mail – approximately 45 people.  The cost = £40 weekly.  A smaller number received the newsletter via email at no cost.  There was some discussion about the advantages of regular contact with members in both formats.  It was stated that members were very complimentary and valued this method of communication.

It was agreed to ask members for their views on –

· The recurring costs.

· Continuing the service.

· Benefits of the service.

3. A.O.B.

Martin’s inability to carry out services was discussed and it was agreed that Churches need to be aware of the need to step in should Martin become incapacitated due to illness or holiday.  The suggestion was made that Kate could step in and she would be willing to do so, however this would depend upon her commitments at the time.
The next meeting to take place on Tuesday 18th August 2020 at 7.30pm via Zoom.
Signed……………………………………………………………………………………………………….

Date………………………………………………………………………………………………………….
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